Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

March 21, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon




Blake Smith




Doug Hall





Members Absent:  Jim Potts, Jason Back
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, Gary Billingsley, and Brandon Darrow.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  None  
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to approve the minutes of the February 21, 2011 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

At 6:07 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the teacher’s contracts and the possibility of a voluntary resignation incentive. 

At 7:24 p.m. the Board returned to open session.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to renew the term contracts of the following teachers:

Regular Term

Stacey McDonald. Pattie Lennon, Wanda Parrish, Asheley Birchfield, Ginger McCreight, Robin Kerby, Vicki Weaver, Stephanie Bland, Jeff Krzypkowski, and Angela Pitts.

Probationary

Jennifer Medina

The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Blake Smith to renew the contracts of the following teachers:

Regular Term

Cherrie Bessonett, Gary Billingsley, Leanne Bryant, Ronald Davis, Marcella Hayden, Heather Morgan, Lindsey Potts, Larry Slatter, Julie Smith, and Richard Watson.  Probationary

Ashley Hayden, Katie Pleasant
The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to establish a Voluntary Resignation Incentive of $5,000 to no more than two elementary and two secondary teachers for the 2011-2012 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board that TEA kept giving different decisions on how to make up the extra weather days.  The Board wants to make up the day and would like to extend the school day to do so.  Mr. Johnson advised he would check with TEA.  

Mr. Johnson also advised the Board of the up-coming policy training next Monday night and a NETSB dinner on April 7, 2011.  
Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported that elementary enrollment was 122.
Mrs. Irby had provided a report that secondary enrollment was 132.
Athletic Director Report:

Coach Billingsley gave the Board a schedule of all up-coming games for the rest of the year.

At 8:17 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
